
“Innovative Insights Unveiled: FPTBE Journal Club's Meeting Delivers Scholarly 

Engagement and Expertise" 

Once Swami Vivekananda said, “Everything is easy when you are busy, but nothing is easy 

when you are lazy”. Even though PG students were busy in writing the Semester End Exam 

and preparing project reports. Still, they have made a second meeting easily. The second 

meeting of the FPTBE Journal Club was held on February 17, 2024, in the Seminar room at 

CFPT & BE, AAU, Anand.  

The highlight of the meeting was the presentation by Mr. Harsh Bhayani, a student M. Tech II 

year of Food Processing Technology, who shared his insights on the application of High-

Pressure Processing in the field of food science. His comprehensive overview not only 

enlightened the audience but also sparked engaging discussions on the potential applications 

of this technology. Moreover, Mr. Bhayani also guided first-year students in crafting effective 

synopsis for their research projects, a gesture that was warmly received and appreciated by all 

attendees. The meeting was a fruitful platform for knowledge exchange and mutual learning 

among peers. The collaborative environment gave the platform for the enthusiastic participants 

to share ideas and perspectives freely.  

 

Overall, the second meeting of the FPTBE Journal Club illustrated our commitment to 

scholarly exploration and professional development in food technology. As we continue to 

evolve and grow, we look forward to more enriching discussions, insightful presentations, and 

new endeavours that will contribute to our collective growth and success. Dr. H. Pandey, Head 

of the Department of Food Processing Technology, graced the occasion along with all 

postgraduate students, showcasing an overwhelming enthusiasm. 

 

 

 
 

  



 


